
Dear OSES Family Members, 

 

Students participated in several events this week for Earth Day. Take a 

look at Page 11 to see the activities and special guests OSES students 

had this week! 

 

Congratulations to our OSES Spelling Bee winners. See Page 10 for the 

K-2 and 3-5 winners! 

 

BoxTops contest is back! Cut out your BoxTops and bring them in. The 

class who turns in the most BoxTops will win a prize. Check out Page 

13 to see which classes are in the lead.  

 

OSES's Astronomy Night is on Friday, April 28th from 6-8 PM. As part of 

our Space curriculum in science, we want to give our students the op-

portunity to see space in a new way! It will be a family fun night filled 

with hands-on STEM activities to learn about our universe. This is an 

RSVP event, so please send in your form and $10 per family before next 

Wednesday, April 26th!See Page 9 for more details! We hope to see you 

there! 

 

OSES will be offering STEM Camp this summer! See Pages 14 - 17 for 

more details! 

 

We hope you enjoy your weekend and look forward to seeing your stu-

dent on Monday. 

 

Sincerely, 

Michael Singleton 

Principal 

Principal’s Corner 
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  Kindergarten 
Menoff’s classes are wrap-

ping up their unit on time. 

In science we have been 

learning about plants and 

participating in Earth Day 

activities! In social studies 

we are finishing up our 

learning on traditions and 

cultures. Reminder: Our 

LEGOLAND field trip is 

quickly approaching. If you 

have not turned in your 

funds and permission slips 

yet please do so at your 

earliest convenience! 

This week in Kindergar-

ten we have been hard at 

work! In reading we have 

been focusing on compar-

ing and contrasting fic-

tional and nonfictional 

texts, as well as identify-

ing the author’s purpose 

in the story. In math Ms. 

Yamnitz and Ms. Haecher-

l’s classes have continued 

their practice with sub-

traction and addition, and 

Ms. McGee and Ms. 

 

  1st Grade 
Together," about animal part-

nerships.  Our reading skill 

practice has focused on identi-

fying author's reasons and syn-

thesizing information. Our 

grammar focus skill is future 

tense verbs. In science, we 

have been celebrating Earth 

Day with many fun activities 

and crafts, and learning about 

ways to care for our Earth and 

why this is important.  We will 

go on a nature walk around the 

school. In math we are review-

ing methods of solving word 

problems.  

 

Ms. Parker and Ms. Strickland's 

Class are also working on 

Earth day in Science as well 

as writing. We are discussing 

ways to help the earth by us-

ing the "3 R's";  Reduce, Re-

use, and Recycle.  In spelling 

we have been studying ways 

to make the long "u" sound 

and we are reading leveled 

books that help us become 

fluent readers. We are just 

starting our math unit on 

fractions by dividing shapes 

into equal parts. 

In Ms. Swank's and Ms. An-

derson's class, in writing, we 

will began the week by read-

ing "The Lorax" by Dr. Seuss, 

and the students have used 

the writing process to write 

an informative lesson about 

ways that can help the Earth/

what they would do if they 

were The Lorax.  The coin-

cides with Earth Day on Sat-

urday, 4/22.  Our phonics 

study has looked at words 

with /ow/ and the schwa 

sound ('a' pronounced "uh", 

like in the word "across."). In 

reading, we have focused on 

the nonfiction text, "Working 

Finger Monkey Visit to the 

Kindergarten classes!  

Kindergarten Spelling Bee Finalists, 

Carter Lussier and Kharem Thomas 
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2nd Grade Mrs. Bonnell's class has 

been working hard on 

perfecting their writing 

skills, specifically planning 

and proper paragraph 

format. For the past few 

weeks, they have been 

practicing how to plan 

and write for a one para-

graph opinion paper. This 

week, the students are in 

the beginning stages of 

writing a three paragraph 

expository paper. They 

are very excited to show 

off their new skills in the 

coming weeks. In math, 

they have been reviewing 

this year's math skills be-

fore moving onto basic 

multiplication. In science, 

they are comparing the 

similarities and differ-

ences in the needs of 

plants, animals, and hu-

mans. In social studies, we 

are focusing on culture 

and comparing other cul-

tures to our own. 

 

On Friday, the music 

teacher, Ms. Parrella, is 

taking grades K-2 on a 

field trip to see the Or-

lando Philharmonic Or-

chestra. We are looking 

forward to a fabulous 

time listening to wonder-

ful music! 

This week was the K-2 

Spelling Bee. Each class 

was given a spelling test, 

and the top 2 spellers 

were sent to the Bee. 

From Ms. Alfiky's class, 

the contestants were 

Madhav and Rachel. From 

Ms. Haines class were 

Tiana and Rashed. From 

Mrs. Nelson's class was 

Ananya and Janvi. From 

Mrs. Bonnell's class were 

Eric and Jade. We were so 

proud to see our very 

own 2nd grader, Rachel 

from Ms. Alfiky's class, win 

the Spelling Bee! Con-

grats to her and to all the 

contestants on a job well 

done! 
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  4th Grade 
learned Cinquain’ Limerick, 

and Haiku so far. We are 

also closing our Plants and 

Animals units in science, 

along with finishing our unit 

on Florida’s Industry in So-

cial Studies. 

 Ms. Thomas’ class has been 

very busy this week! In 

Reading, they continued to 

review for FSA, as well as 

with the novel study of Miss 

Peregrine’s Home for Pecu-

liar Children. In Math, they 

have continued their study 

of the multiplication of dec-

imal numbers. In Science, 

they discussed the differ-

ence between inherited and 

learned behaviors. In Social 

Studies, they discussed the 

effects of World War I up-

on the state of Florida. Our 

class would like to congrat-

ulate Nandana for placing in 

2nd during the 3-5 Spelling 

Bee! We would also like to 

recognize Brooklynn for 

competing in the Spelling 

Bee. Both ladies did a great 

job spelling and represent-

ing our class! 

  

Ms. Hurley’s class is con-

tinuing our study of vol-

ume in Mathematics. In 

Social Studies we are 

moving on to studying 

about WWII. In Science 

we have been taking some 

extra time learning about 

the difference between 

traits and learned behav-

iors through interactive 

notebook entries. We are 

continuing our study of 

poetry in reading and 

writing. This week we 

wrote content based 

Acrostic poems while still 

working on our Memoir 

projects. Please do not 

forget that they are due 

on May 1st! We are half-

way through Miss Pere-

grine’s Home for Peculiar 

Children and the students 

are thoroughly enjoying it. 

Please be sure that your 

child is reading the chap-

ters if they are out from 

school. Congratulations to 

Luca and Aaditya for mak-

ing it to the school wide 

spelling bee! 

Mrs. Anderson’s and Miss 

Chardavoyne’s students 

are continuing to work 

hard preparing for the 

Math FSA by working in 

math centers. Our centers 

are baseball themed, and 

students placed into MLB 

teams. Each student earns 

points for the center work 

which showcases their 

skills, along with team-

work/behavior points. As 

part of the FSA review 

centers, teams are com-

pleting an FSA review 

packet. Our competition 

is close—the Detroit Ti-

gers fell out of the lead to 

the New York Mets. We 

are eager to see which 

team will win the ballpark 

lunch party! We feel confi-

dent about our upcoming 

FSA test and will surely 

knock it out of the park. 

  

Mrs. Anderson’s friends 

are beginning their poetry 

unit by creating poetry 

books with examples of 

each style. We have 
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  5th Grade 

The 5th grade classes have 

been strategically preparing 

for their FSA examinations 

this week. We took a break 

and enjoyed a visit from an 

8-week old Finger Monkey 

thanks to Ms. Kish’s class.  

3rd Grade 
ing experiment, go-

ing on a bird watch 

nature walk, and 

learning about al-

pine and arctic tun-

dra.  On Tuesday, 

we had a visit from 

Oakland Nature 

preserve and 

learned about con-

servation and Flori-

da habitats.  

This week, third 

grade is celebrating 

earth day.  Ms. Mur-

phree's class is be-

ginning to under-

stand the detri-

mental effects of 

mining through a 

chocolate chip min-
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Specials: Computers 
Hello everyone! 

  We are ready for the another fantastic start ! Keep practicing on the new 

projects and learning new things :) 

 We are having the testing week so, 5th graders were getting ready for their FSA 

Testing, they did Study Island practice tests on their Chromebooks. 

 4th graders started doing 3D Printing. During working on 3D Printing, the stu-

dents were assigned to use online CAD (Computer Aided Design) Program called 

as Tinkercad. So students created an account on that website and did some ex-

plorations on it. 

 3rd graders are working on their Country Project. They need to prepare 5 slide-

slideshow about the countries which they have chosen and to give some infor-

mation about them. 

 2nd graders started to Insect Lifecycle Project on PowerPoint. They also devel-

oped their computer skills with clicking /opening and dragging the picture in or-

der.  

 My Kindergarten students are developing their motor skills with the use of the computer mouse 

practically as well as they started using Starfall for reading book online. 

 Let's keep up the great works! 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

23 24 
 

FSA Math 
Session 1: 

4th 

25 
 

FSA Math 
Session 2: 

4th 

26 
 
3rd Grade 
Field Trip 

27 
 
FSA Reading 

Session 1: 
5th 

28 
 
FSA Reading 

Session 2: 
5th 

 
Astronomy 
Night 6-8 PM 

29 
SLA  

9AM - 12PM 

30 1 (May) 
 

FSA Math 
Session 1: 3rd 

 

 

FCAT  
Science  

Day 1: 5th 

2 
 

FSA Math 
Session 2: 3rd 

 

 

FCAT  
Science 

Day 2: 5th 

3 4 
 

FSA Math 
Session 1: 

5th 

5 
 

FSA Math 
Session 2: 

5th 

6 

7 8 
 
FSA Reading 

Session 1: 
4th 

9 
 
FSA Reading 

Session 2: 
4th 

10 
 
 
 
Music Concert 
@ Orlando 
Rep. Theatre 

11 
 

PE Common 
Final Exam: 

5th 
 

2nd Grade 
Field Trip 

12 13 

APRIL/MAY 2016 
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Earth Day 2017 at OSES kicked off with a volunteer (Mrs. Rachel) from the Oakland Nature 

Preserve (www.oaklandnaturepreserve.org) educating the 2nd, 3rd, and 5th grade stu-

dents about conservation, deforestation, and environmental protection. Summer camps 

are available- check out their website! 

A very special guest, a Pygmy marmoset, named Talia and her owner, Dewey, visited vari-

ous classrooms.   The students' learned about her diet, her fragile habitat, and the purpose 

of protecting her species.  

Throughout the week, the entire school took part in raising donations for the local animal 

shelter, Pet Alliance. Collectively, the school brought in 330 items!  

The classes with the highest donations earned a pizza party and dress down. Congratula-

tions to Ms. Menoff (K), Mrs. Bonnell (2nd) and Ms. Kish (3rd) grade students. On Friday, 

two special dogs, a Golden Retriever and a Labrador, and the Director, Cathy Houde edu-

cated the 1st and 4th graders about Dog Therapy and Bite Prevention. 

The week ended with the 4th Annual Kite celebration. Classes learned about the history of 

this culture phenomena that has been around for centuries.  

The kids had the opportunity to fly kites; some for the 1st time, some made their own, in 

the end; those who participated had a blast (especially since the weather was ideal). WE 

could not have done any of this without our wonderful, generous parents who make the 

OSES family. :) 
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3-5 

K-2 
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April Lunch Menu 


